MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
September 14, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Mr. Moralez joined via zoom. Also in attendance were Jess Novinger, Shelly Sandstrom, Doug Diehl, Sam Shaffer, Chief Zettlemoyer, Mayor Aber, and Attorney Wiley. Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo was absent. 
This meeting began at 7:50 p.m. following a Conditional Use Hearing at 6:00 p.m. for Mr. Milton, LLC. Solicitor Wiley recapped the Conditional Use Hearing stating that Council met briefly following the hearing and will deliberate further at a future executive session. When Council makes a decision, it will be at a public meeting. President Walker thanked everyone who attended the hearing and the owner of the building. He also stated that there would be no further action on this matter at the Council meeting. 
Minutes:  On motion of Mr. John Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the August 24, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager: Mrs. Novinger reported that the demolition of 332 Beaver Street is underway. The house had been torn down and the debris hauled away. The Department of Public Works crew is filling in and compacting the basement and will then use a skid steer to level off the lot before seeding. 

Next, she informed Council that as of this afternoon the Grumman bid is up to $6,500.00 on Municibid. This listing will expire on Friday (September 16).

Mrs. Novinger then stated that we have received our second and final ARPA allocation of $346,237.99. This is $1,091.26 more than anticipated due to reallocations from those that opted out of the funding. We purchased the Pierce fire engine for $640,749.00. This leaves a balance of $50,635.72 of ARPA funding. I will discuss with the Finance Committee some recommendations I have for the use of this funding. 

She then asked for Council’s consideration to allow her and the Chief to apply for a Pennsylvania Commission on Crime and Delinquency (PCCD) grant for IT updates within the Police Department and retention bonuses for officers– i.e. new sever (will need to purchase regardless of grant award), updated Records Management System (RMS), and will try to plead the case for cameras in parks/downtown, fiber connection between the Borough and Police Department). There is no match requirement. Northumberland County has a max award of $10 million, but no limit on each municipality within the county. This is a competitive grant, and the Borough has never applied for this funding source before. Applications are due Oct 13, 2022. On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request as outlined by Mrs. Novinger. 
The Borough has seen an increase in sink holes on road surfaces recently. There was a hole on Shakespeare, where the Borough made an emergency repair/replacement of a terracotta stormwater pipe that had been crushed causing the ground beneath the pavement to erode. There was also a sink hole on Broadway, in front of Speedy’s in a parking stall. This repair was made by PennDOT as there were no utilities in the immediate vicinity of the erosion. PennDOT will also be investigating the pavement that has been slowly sinking on Arch Street near the intersection of Broadway (right hand turn lane) on September 27. 

Mrs. Novinger then kindly asked that if anyone needs to meet with her for any reason that you please call and schedule time. She is beginning the 2023 budget process and block off days to dedicate to these preparations. 


Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber thanked everyone for attending tonight’s meetings. He also reminded everyone to attend the upcoming events at the Harvest Festival.

Report of the President of Council:  President Walker thanked Mayor Aber for their recent meeting, and they will try to meet monthly to discuss Borough and Police Department matters. He then informed Council that he has formed a Revitalization Committee that he hopes will formulate some ideas on how the borough and our residents can benefit from change in revitalizing the Borough’s downtown business district and our parks. He then named the committee members as follows:  Mark Shearer, Steph Strawser, James Baldwin, Graydon Moyer, Jason Letteer, Amanda Craig Bradley, Chris Coup, and Rob Jones. 

Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer thanked Council for allowing him and the Borough Manager to apply for the grant. They continue to enforce speeding on Broadway and other areas as well as parking on Broadway. Mr. Swartz asked for an update on the License Plate Reader. Solicitor Wiley has reached out but has had no response from the company. 
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that the cemetery garage is complete. The department will be moving on to brush/leaf pick-up soon and will announce when it is scheduled. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   President Walker read the report due Deputy Chief Lupo being absent. the Fire Department responded to 10 calls and the Micu has had 101 calls this month. 
Public Comments:  Todd Reedy, North Front Street, addressed Council stating that he has received several letters from the Code Enforcement Officer about brush, his lawn, and snow/ice removal. He said that it gets old as he drives a bus and isn’t always home. He feels that the Borough should pick up brush if the chipper is already out. President Walker thanked him for coming to the meeting. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   Mr. John Pfeil outlined the results of the survey for the community pool. 812 people returned the survey, including 489 Milton residents. 85% of those responding are in favor of rehabilitating the pool, with 62% willing to pay higher taxes for that to happen. Mr. John Pfeil recommends doing a feasibility study for the pool at a cost of approximately $18,000. On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved doing research to see what type of funding is available toward a Feasibility Study. President Walker asked the General Government and Finance committee to work with the Borough Manager on this research. 
Public Safety:  


A.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council adopted Resolution #22-


08 for a handicap parking space on Rose Street.

B.
On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mr. Swartz and carried, Council approved a request from 


4 Paws Sake PA to hold their annual Dog Festival at Brown Avenue Park on May 6, 2023, from 


11:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

General Government and Finance:  

A. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council appointed Jay Powell 
to fill the Council vacancy in the 4th Ward. Mr. Moralez was opposed and Mr. John Pfeil abstained.
Mayor Aber will swear Mr. Powell in on Friday. President Walker thanked the Vacancy Board. 
B. On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council approved paying the bills from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the amount of $181,534.48. 





There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council adjourned at 8:28 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

